17 October 2013

Subject: Clarification on the news in the newspaper
_Fo: The President of the Stock Exchange of Thailand

As it was appeared on “Khaohoon” newspaper dated 17 October 2013 that the Company
has entered into the agreement to sell the Company’s land on Srinakarin Road to Sansiri
Public Company Limited (“Sansiri”) around 300 rais with the approximately of Baht 30

million per rai.
The Company would like to inform that some parts of the news mentioned are
inconsistent with the fact. The Company had reached the agreement to sell the said land

to Sansiri around 300 rais with the approximately of Baht 10 million per rai.

Please be informed accordingly.

Yours faithfully,

Anant|Kanjanapas
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